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POINT LOOKOUT OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC.
P O BOX 145, POINT BLANK, TX  77364-0145
Address for FEDX, UPS:  30 Counts Road, #145, Point Blank, TX  77364

BOARD PHONE NUMBER: (936) 433-2220

ploeboard@gmail.com
 
MINUTES OF AUGUST 9, 2025 BOARD MEETING

OF THE

POINT LOOKOUT OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC.

ATTENDING: Christina Payne, President, Bill Dutton, Vice-President, Michael Kadell, Secretary/Treasurer and 21 members of the community signed in.

Meeting was called to order at 9:03 AM by Christina Payne.  Notice given that meeting was being recorded by Paula Smith, Recording Secretary.
Don Mesecher gave the invocation. 
Christina P. advised July minutes were on website. Motion to accept passed.
FINANCIALS 

        a. Michael Kadell gave financial reports for July. He advised we started July with $102,062.09 in the bank had deposits of $3391.88 and expenses of $8825. 98. Check book balance at the end of July was $96,627.99.
         b.
Paula Smith advised no deposits so far in August. She advised we have 17 open accounts at the end of July. We have 9 payment plans, 5 accounts over a year old, 2 accounts owing other fees and 1 property owner owing 2025 assessment fees.
UPDATES  
           a. Repair Projects 
                         1. Fishing Pier – Christina P. advised fishing pier still needs lights installed. Would  

                              hope to get some volunteers to install and then call a licensed electrician to do                   
                              the final hook up.                   

                         2. Crestmont Culvert – Christina P. advised work should start on the culvert next  

                              week. Paula S. advised announcement will be made when road is closed 

                              due to digging up the road to replace culvert.

                         3.  Locks - Lock has been replaced on the boat ramp and is now welded on to a 
                               chain.  Fishing pier lock is now working after some WD-40 maintenance.

           b.  2025-2026 Board Applications

                               Paula S. advised she has copies of the application if anyone would like one.

                               Christina P. started a discussion on the monthly meetings and was wondering 
                               if it was necessary to have meetings every month. Debbie Black asked if the 
                               board would meet and give reports by email to the community regularly. Tami 

                               Smith discussed new legislature that becomes effective in September 2025 

                               about electronic meetings and voting.

                               Tami S. discussed incorporating a meeting change vote with the vote count 
                                meeting on September 27.

NEW BUSINESS

            a. Applications
                       1.  Carport – approved
                       2.  Fence – approved   
                       3.  Standby Electronic Generator – approved

                       4.  Front Porch Extension- approved

                       5.  Irrigation Equipment Cover – approved

                       6.  Irrigation Equipment Cover – approved

            b. Community Insurance Renewal
                        Michael K. advised he is working on getting quotes for the insurance. Louie 
                        Matthews brought up insurance coverage and it was discussed about what could   
                        be covered and what couldn’t be covered. Common areas are covered under the 

                        insurance, liability if someone is hurt on community property and board members 

                        if they are sued. Insurance does not cover the roads.

NEWS/INFORMATION                                      
            a. Civic Club News  
                          Paula S. advised Civic Club Elections are also coming up in September.      
            b. Pool News – Carol Walston advised she will be posting for volunteers for pool duty in 

                          the next week. Carol advised there will be a benefit for the pool on August 29

                          (later changed to August 30). It will be barbecue with all the fixings for $6.00.

                                  Jed & Stephanie Stone opened a discussion on what pool expenses are 
                                  covered by the yearly assessment fees. Tami S. advised the budget pays for 

                                  the everyday expenses. A discussion about the HOA fees covering the 
                                  amenities and the needs of the community.  Discussion on what the by-laws 

                                  read and the monies the community collects. Tami S. discussed a fining 

                                  policy. Kathy Waltmon advised she would like to see us follow up on the 

                                  fining policy. Paula S. advised that this policy would have to do through the 

                                  lawyers’ office.  Louie M. brought up cliques in the neighborhood and the 
                                  control he feels they have. Stephanie S. brought up more maintenance 

                                  items she felt needed to be addressed.  Stephanie S. addressed the 

                                  infrastructure and the roads. When the discussion of running for the PLOA  
                                  Board was brought up; Stephanie discussed a previous election she had been 

                                  given information about; that information it was advised did not pertain to a 

                                  PLOA Board election. Bill Dutton advised it always falls back to money and 

                                  Paula S. advised also volunteers.  Discussion on getting road bids, taking out 
                                  a loan, property owners wanting changes but aren’t willing to be apart of the 

                                  board or volunteering. Discussion on what assessment fees would have to be 

                                  to fix roads. Discussion on fundraisers and social events bringing the 
                                  community together.  Martin Darley suggested we investigate some of the 

                                   points addressed.   Brad Smith discussed raising the assessment fees over 
                                   the $12.00 and what that would entail.  Paula S. advised that 2 years ago

                                   there was a vote to try to make the assessment fees more equitable and it 
                                   did not pass. Discussion on how to get ahead if fees aren’t raised. 

                                   Bill Dutton discussed the roads. He talked about people finger pointing, but 

                                   they aren’t out there helping or volunteering. He advised us we need more 

                                   participation from the community and people need to be realistic about 

                                   what can or cannot be done.  Discussion about state grants.  Discussion 

                                   about county taking over the roads. County will not even look at them until 

                                   they are up to specs. 
                                   Louie M. advised maybe we could talk with Ronnie Brewer about the roads. 

                                   Discussion about people building or their builders should repair the roads 
                                   damaged by the construction vehicles.

                                   Don Mesecher discussed road material he is getting. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:56 AM
